
 
 
 
 

January 7, 2014 
 
 
 
 
Mr. Stephen H. Shepherd 
P.O. Box 920 
Ocean Park, WA  98640 
 
Dear Mr. Shepherd: 
 
I am responding to your correspondence submitted to the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
(NRC) on October 18, 2013.  You indicate that you received the NRC’s letter dated February 25, 
2011 (the NRC’s Agencywide Documents and Access Management System (ADAMS) Accession 
No. ML110591054), stating that your petition was under review; however, you state that you have 
not received any further information regarding the status of your petition. 
 
Thank you for providing your current mailing address.  It appears that you did not receive the 
NRC’s letter to you dated May 17, 2011 (copy enclosed, ADAMS Accession No. ML110660244), 
informing you that your petition did not meet the requirements for docketing under § 2.802 of 
Title 10 of the Code of Federal Regulations (10 CFR).  If you still wish the NRC to consider your 
request that the agency amend its regulations, you may resubmit your petition at any time.  
Please see the enclosed May 17, 2011, letter, which provides additional information to help you 
clarify your request to meet the criteria in 10 CFR 2.802. 
 
Please note that the NRC revised Regulatory Guide (RG) 8.18 in April 2011 (copy enclosed).  An 
electronic copy of RG 8.18 can also be found on the NRC’s public Web site under the Regulatory 
Guides document collection of the NRC Library at http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/doc-collections/ 
and through ADAMS at http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html (ADAMS Accession 
No. ML102350460).  If your review of this guide indicates that the revision is missing guidance 
necessary to implement current NRC regulations, you may propose to the NRC that it consider a 
revision of RG 8.18.  You must send such a request meeting the criteria in RG 10.12 to Brian W. 
Sheron, Director, Office of Nuclear Regulatory Research, U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission, 
Washington, DC  20555-0001. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Leslie Terry, Team Leader, Rules, Announcements, 
and Directives Branch, Division of Administrative Services, Office of Administration, by calling 
1-301-287-0993 (toll-free at 1-800-368-5642), or by e-mail to Leslie.Terry@nrc.gov. 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
      /RA/ 
 
      Cindy Bladey, Chief 
      Rules, Announcements, and Directives Branch 
      Division of Administrative Services 

Office of Administration 
 
Enclosures: 
1. NRC’s letter to petitioner dated May 17, 2011 
2. Regulatory Guide 8.18  
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